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ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION ACT 1970


	Application No.
	1003002

	Applicant Name
	Energy Brix Australia Corporation Pty Ltd

	Address of Premises
	412 Commercial Road, Morwell, Victoria, 3840

	Proposal
	Establishment of an asbestos only landfill to take waste from the demolition of the old Morwell Power Station and Briquette factory

	Scheduled Category
	A05  Landfills, A01 Prescribed Industrial Waste management


SUMMARY
Energy Brix Australia Corporation Pty Ltd (EBAC) have applied to construct and operate an asbestos landfill at the site of the Morwell Power Station located at 412 Commercial Road Morwell.  
Rehabilitation of the site requires demolition of the power station and the briquette factory.  The demolition is expected to generate approximately 10,000 m3 of friable (Class A) and non-friable/bonded (Class B) asbestos containing material (ACM).  This could include lagging, sheeting, refractories and asbestos gasket contaminated steel.  The bulk of the ACM is expected to be asbestos cement sheeting.
The proposed landfill will accept ACM generated from the site only and will not accept material from off site.  EBAC have applied for approval for a landfill with a total airspace of 15,000 m3.  This will be achieved by constructing two below ground cells.  The primary cell of 10,000 m3 will be constructed first and the secondary cell of 5,000 m3 will only be constructed if the quantity of ACM generated is greater than the expected 10,000 m3.  The maximum operating life of the landfill is expected to be two years.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The application was advertised for public comment on 14 February 2018 in the Herald Sun and the Latrobe Valley Express newspapers.  The application was also referred to the following Public authorities for comment: Latrobe City Council, Gippsland Waste and Resource Recovery Group (GWRRG), Sustainability Victoria, Heritage Victoria and EPA’s Environmental Public Health Unit.  One submission was received from the public.  All of the public authorities supported the proposal.

This proposal complies with EPA’s best practice guidelines for landfills and all relevant State Environment Protection Policies (SEPPs) and the environmental risk posed by this proposal is considered acceptable.

Issue of a works approval with conditions to Energy Brix Australia Corporation Pty Ltd for the construction and operation of a type 3 landfill at 412 Commercial Road, Morwell, Victoria, 3840 has been recommended.
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